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Subject: Urgent Concerns Regarding the Well-being of Residents at Fondazzjoni Wens
Disability Homes ( Now UNDER CARE MALTA)

Dear Hon Prime Minister, Hon Deputy Prime Minister, Hon Ministers, Commissioners,
CEO's, Other friends

I am writing to express serious concerns about the current situation at the Fondazzjoni
Wens Disability Homes, now under new management and operated by a private entity,
Care Malta. We have observed several issues that are negatively impacting the well-
being of the residents, and we believe urgent action is needed to protect these
vulnerable individuals.

In less than a month, several alarming incidents have taken place:

1. Missing Resident: Martin Ambinette has been missing for nine days now. 

2. Violence Among Residents: Yesterday, a resident exhibited violent behavior
toward two or three other residents.

3. Disruptive Changes: The rapid transition in management has caused significant
distress among residents, who are already vulnerable and require stability and
careful handling.



These individuals, many of whom have mental health conditions, need thoughtful care
and structured activities. Instead, we have observed the following troubling changes:

Residents are being confined rather than engaged in activities that previously
helped them develop skills, such as cooking and making beds etc.
The second-floor living room, once used by residents, has been repurposed as
office space, and the kitchen is now closed.
All residents are now forced into a single living area, creating a chaotic
environment where conflicting interests—such as watching TV, attending
religious services, or socializing—lead to frustration and tension.
Some residents were even prevented from attending church, which further
isolates them.

This situation raises serious concerns about the quality of care being provided. Who is
taking responsibility for these decisions? If necessary, we will escalate these concerns
through public channels, including the press, to ensure appropriate action is taken.

If we truly care about these individuals, they deserve immediate intervention—not
just improved facilities, but genuine, compassionate care that prioritizes their well-
being. The government allocates funds to ensure their comfort and quality of life, yet
the current situation appears to be undermining these efforts.

I would like to acknowledge and thank those who are genuinely committed to their
welfare, including the private doctor of many residents ( Dr Grixti) for his guidance on
health-related matters and psycatric (Dr.Xureb) for his support.

Let us work together to address these urgent issues and ensure that the residents
receive the dignity and care they deserve.

Looking forward to your prompt response.
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